Agenda

Board of Supervisors

Indian River Farms Water Control District

November 12, 2020
1. Call to Order

2. Review and Approval of Minutes

3. Approval of Vouchers

4. Old Business

5. New Business 
FPL Heritage West Transmission lines
6. Attorney’s Report
7. Surveyor’s Report

8. Secretary’s Report    


Amended Budget

BCBS annual renewal in January will increase
 by $20.00 due to ages of employees.
MEMO

TO: 

 I.R.F.W.C.D. – Board of Supervisors

        
 
 David E. Gunter, Superintendent 

FROM:
 Marvin E. Carter

DATE:
 
 November 9, 2020

RE:
Utility Construction Permit Applications

We have five (5) utility construction permit applications for consideration at the November 12th Board Meeting.

(1) Request from AT&T to direct bore a 2” HDPE conduit under 1st Street, SW and adjacent Sub-lateral C-2 Canal to serve residence at 7825 1st Street, SW.

RECOMMENDATION:   We recommend approval subject to all applicable standard  provisos and special conditions. 

(2) Request from AT&T to direct bore one 2” flex pipe conduit under 12th Street and adjacent Sub-lateral
B-2-W Canal to serve First Church of God property.  

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

(3) Request from AT&T to direct bore a 2” HDPE conduit under 1st Street, SW and adjacent Sub-lateral C-2 Canal to serve 7815 1st Street, SW.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval subject to all applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

(4) Request from Kimley-Horn and Associates on behalf of Indian River County to install a 2” force main under Sub-lateral G-4 (Hobart Road/77th Street) Canal for proposed new bathroom facilities at Hobart Park. 

             Additional information has been requested regarding this permit application.

RECOMMENDATION: Upon receipt of requested information, we recommend final approval by David Gunter and Carter Associates, Inc. 

(5) FP&L has submitted plans, legal descriptions and related documents for proposed Heritage West 

transmission line location crossing multiple canals and involving conversion of existing  

distribution lines (issued to City of Vero Beach) within the Main Canal right-of-way to transmission lines.  Superintendent,
David Gunter, has worked with FP&L representatives in the proposed design and location of this proposed transmission line to minimize impacts on adjacent landowners and operations and functions of the District.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval of this request for proposed easements, permit applications, and any agreements required in protecting the paramount rights and functions of the District.  Note: No permit applications have been received at Carter Associates, Inc. for this project.
